
Grain Valley Eagles Booster Club 
General Membership Meeting 

March 12, 2016 
 

A general membership meeting of the Grain Valley Eagles Booster Club was held March 12, 
2016 in conjunction with the Spring Blue and White Day in the Grain Valley High School 
Commons.  Meeting was called to order at 1:02 pm by President John Overstreet. A quorum 
was determined for voting purposes.  
  
The minutes of the last general membership meeting were read and available on printed 
copies. Motion by Mariah Welch to approve minutes: second by Jim Welch. Minutes will be 
filed. 
 
Committee Report: 
VP of Communications- Don Hawes reported there are over 1200 FB uses and 400 Twitter 
followers.  All GVEBC communications will be posted on these media outlets as well as 
CHARMS. 
 
VP of Operations- Deanna Cross reported that girls soccer and baseball will participate in 
spring travel meals. Deadline to sign up is March 16th with first meal on March 18th. All 
volunteer needs are posted in CHARMS. 
 
Treasurer- Christy Bamman reported that the GVEBC is very close to paying off all budget 
items for the year.  
 
Discussion Items: 
Concession volunteers are needed throughout the year. Parents are encouraged to volunteer 
during times their son/daughter is not participating in order to allow parents to watch their own 
child.  
 
Slate of officers for the 2016-17 year was presented. Nominations were open from the floor for 
all positions. No further nominations were taken.  Voting will take place at the next general 
membership meeting. 
 
The floor was open for any further discussion; no items where brought up for discussion. 
 
The next general membership meeting with election of officers will be April 11, 2016 at 6:30pm 
 
Motion by Don Hawes, 2nd by Jessica Duvall to adjourn the meeting. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:16pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Deanna Cross 
  


